UPPER MIFFLIN TOWNSHIP

455 WHISKEY RUN ROAD

NEWVILLE, PA  17241

July 14, 2020 Meeting Minutes
The Board of Supervisors of Upper Mifflin Township met on July 14, 2020 at the Township Building, located at 455 Whiskey Run Road, Newville, PA  17241.  Kingsley Blasco called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.

Present:
Kingsley Blasco, Heidi Clevenger, Adam Cohick, and Valerie Mowery

Approval of Minutes:  Adam motioned to approve the June 23, 2020, Meeting Minutes, Heidi seconded; all were in favor. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Adam motioned to approve the June 23, 2020 Treasurer’s Report, Adam seconded; all were in favor.
Visitors: Steve Wiser, Lauren Lebo, Michael Wadel and Jay Mowery.
Lauren Lebo was present to talk about the Upper Mifflin Athletic Park.  Lauren had questions about the contract and wanted to know if the Solicitors for the township should take a look at the contract to see if anything should be changed and if it would hold up if there was an incident at the gym.  The Board members thinks the contract should be fine.  
There was also a question about renting the gym for roller hockey and indoor archery.  The board does not feel the gym is suitable for roller hockey because of damage to the gym and floor but would like more information on the indoor archery.

Heidi Clevenger also mentioned that Lower Mifflin is still on the parks deed and we should have it removed, Valerie is going to start the process with the lawyers.
. 
Correspondence: Kingsley looked over the correspondence and made mention of what was important and passed it around.

Old Business:   There are still six residents that have not had there septic tanks pumped for District 4.  Valerie is going to contact the lawyers to have a letter drawn up to present it at the next meeting.
New Business:   The Ketterer Subdivision plan was brought up for approval.  Heidi made a motion and Adam seconded; all were in favor to allow a waiver to accept the plan as preliminary/final.  A waiver was also granted by a motion from Heidi and a second from Adam; all were in favor to accept the scale of the plan as submitted. The subdivision was approved unanimously on a motion by Heidi, and seconded by Adam.
Heidi mentioned she would like to see a news letter sent out to township residents to let them know of things happening in the township.  Valerie is going to check in with other townships to see how they do their news letters and bring it back to the Board with her findings.

 Heidi made a motion to give a donation to Neighbors in Christ for $ 250.00 Kingsley seconded it: all were in favor.

Solicitor’s Report: There was nothing new to report and, solicitor was not present.
Road Master:  Kingsley stated that the mowing has been started and the pipe to repair Swartz Road has been delivered to the Twp. building. Kingsley is going to contact the residents that the road repairs are going to affect and then begin work.  Kingsley would also like to use Steve Wisers and his equipment to repair the pipe for $40.00 an hour.  Adam made motion and Heidi seconded it; all were in favor.
Kingsley also said he would like to start the repairs on Gameland Road with cleaning out the potholes and fixing them.   The trucks are getting inspected and we need to order 10 new stop signs.  Valerie needs to call Costars to see were we purchase the anti-skid from.

Permit Report: There were 5 new land use checklists, 5 new Land Use Permits. There was 1 new septic application and 1 septic permit that was denied.  Commonwealth code issued 1 new building permit and denied one building permit.  PA Code Alliance issued 2 Certificates of Occupancy.  There was a new address issued.
Bob Shively:  
· Corona Virus information
· Continue to follow guidance from CDC and DOH 
· CDC- www.cdc.gov
· PA Dept of Health – www.health.pa.gov or phone 1-877-PA HEALTH
· County transitioned to Green on Friday June, 12,2020
· County EOC remains available to support as needed with 24/7 monitoring
· Renew Cumberland – DCED CARES COVID Grant – www.ccpa.net webpage slide
· Commissioners press conference – Wed July 15, 2020

· Online Applications Open – July 16, 2020

· Applications closes – July 30, 2020 at 1630 hours
· Cancellations and postponements

· Newville Fountain Festival postponed until October 10, 2020 (only Saturday)
.

· Local Emergency Management Coordinator Meetings
· Completed NWA Advance Storm Spotter training and certification – June 24, 2020

· Continuing to work on updating the township Emergency Operations Pland and hope to have final draft ready for approval at an upcoming meeting.

· .

· WEMA ( Western Emergency Management Association)
· Purchase of used vehicle for $5000 from Potts Grove Fire Company
· 1992 GMC K3500 with 4 wheel drive.

· Came with the onboard generator and all lighting included

Approval of Bills:  Adam motioned to approve the bills for payment, Heidi seconded; all were in favor.

Approval of Additional Monthly Expenditures for Payment:  Adam motioned, Heidi seconded; all were in favor.

Personnel: Kingsly made a motion to enter into executive session to discuss a personnel matter.  Heidi seconded and all ere in favor.  
Adjournment: Heidi motioned to adjourn the meeting at 8:46 PM, Adam seconded; all were in favor.
Secretary,
Valerie J. Mowery
